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To:
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RE:                 G5 Outage Alert
Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RGM MEMO APRIL 11, 2019

An Electronic Announcement was posted on April 10, 2019, announcing a G5 System Outage Alert from April 24-29, 2019. During that period, the Department of Education will perform extended system maintenance to its core financial systems, including G5. The system outage will be from 7 p.m. (ET) on Wednesday, April 24, 2019 through 6 a.m. (ET) on Monday, April 29, 2019, the G5 website will not be available. Schools will not be able to draw down or return funds during this period for the following Title IV programs: Campus-Based Programs, Federal Pell Grant, Iraq and Afghanistan Service Grant, Teach Grant, and Direct Loan. The COD system will accept all the records, however, after 10 a.m. (ET) on Wednesday, April 24, 2019, current funding level changes (as a result of actual disbursements) and funding will not be processed by G5 until April 29, 2019. All actual disbursements with a disbursement date from April 24-29 must be received, and subsequently accepted, by the COD system no later than 10 a.m. (ET) on Wednesday, April 24, 2019, in order to generate the appropriate funding level increase prior to the outage. In order for all disbursements to be processed and requested on time before the outage, schools must print checks no later than April 22, 2019. Below we included the link to the Electronic Announcement. 

If you have any questions, please contact Lidia Swoopes at lidia_swoopes@rgmsms.com or Ana Maria Jimenez at anamaria_jimenez@rgmsms.com.

Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/041019G5SystemOutageAlertApril24thru29.html
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